
JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
P.O. BOX 518 -NOLENSVILLE, TN 37135      776-2339

WEB PAGE:  www.jenkinscp.org.  E-MAIL ADDRESS:  jenkinscp@yahoo.com.
LARRY GUIN, PASTOR     PASTOR’S CELL 668-5236     CHURCH FAX:  776-3520

LARRY GUIN, PASTOR                      TERESA SHULER, WORSHIP LEADER 8:00 AM
SAM SUDDARTH, MUSIC LEADER                                   RHETT BRYAN, WORSHIP LEADER 10:15 AM
JULIE BIRDSONG, MUSIC DIRECTOR                                                      MELANIE STAUDT, PIANIST

ORDER OF THE SERVICE
FEBRUARY 6, 2005                            TRANSFIGUATION SUNDAY                                   COLOR: WHITE
Our purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and
Lord and helping people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, OUTREACH,
FELLOWSHIP, and SERVICE TO OTHERS.

WE GATHER IN JESUS NAME
PRELUDE, LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES

“WE ENTER INTO GOD’S GATES WITH THANKSGIVING 
                                               AND INTO HIS COURTS WITH PRAISE”          from Psalms 100

WE SHARE COMMON CONCERNS
WELCOME, RECOGNIZING FIRST TIME VISTORS  
*ANNOUNCEMENTS – SEE BULLETIN INSERTS 
*RITUAL OF REGISTRATION – 
Please sign the attendance register and pass it to other people in the pew with you.  
PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS 
(Write on pew card AND place in offering plate to be added to insert next week)

WE PAUSE FOR A MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER BEFORE WE BEGIN
OUR WORSHIP OF GOD   (PLEASE BOW YOUR HEADS)

“WE OFFER PRAISE TO GOD”
CHORAL OPENING (10:15)                   “We Will Stand”              No. 474

CALL TO WORSHIP                
         (We are here to give glory and honor and praise to God our heavenly Father and 
          Jesus our Savior through song, prayer, giving, speaking, hearing and responding.)

Leader: The Mighty One speaks and summons the earth 
from the rising of the sun to its setting.

People: Keep not your silence before us, O God,
but let the heavens declare your righteousness, for you alone can judge us.

ALL Let us worship God.

*HYMN OF PRAISE                “Since Jesus Came into My Heart”               No.  515
*PRAYER OF PRAISE AND ADORATION          
*THE LORD’S PRAYER               UNISON
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WE EXPRESS OUR FAITH IN GOD
STATEMENT OF FAITH--IN UNISON    “The Apostles’ Creed”                               No. 716
GLORIA PATRI  No. 622
HYMN                  “Fairest Lord Jesus” No.   88
CHILDREN’S TIME (10:15)     
Andrea Barnes     
                 (No Children’s Church -Children will remain in sanctuary on Communion Sunday)

    
WE CELEBRATE THE SACRAMENTS OF THE LORD’S SUPPER

   WORDS OF INSTITUTION
   HYMN               “Come Celebrate Jesus” No. 324
   INVITATION TO THE TABLE
   PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING
   OFFERING THE BREAD & CUP
   COMMUNION OF THE PEOPLE

SPECIAL MUSIC (10:15)                    “The Gift of Love”                              Choir

WE EXPRESS THANKS TO GOD
OFFERTORY SENTENCE                 Romans 12:7-8 NIV
      “If it is serving, let him serve; if it is teaching, let him teach; if it is encouraging, let him     
       encourage; if it is giving, let him give generously; if it is leadership, let him govern diligently; 
       if it is showing mercy, let him do it cheerfully.”
OFFERTORY
*THE DOXOLOGY (No. 625) and PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS

WE HEAR GOD’S WORD
SCRIPTURE LESSON                  Acts 11:1-18 NIV
SERMON                                   “When God Speaks”     Pastor Larry Guin

           
  WE RESPOND TO GOD’S   WORDS

*HYMN                                                  “His Way with Thee”
No. 333

 
WE GO FORTH SERVING GOD

*BENEDICTION – (Blessing)    
*CHORUS (10:15)                    “The Lord Bless You and Keep You”   No.607
*PASSING THE BLESSING
*POSTLUDE

*PLEASE STAND WHERE THIS MARK APPEARS
**EVERYONE PLEASE REGISTER, PLEASE PASS PAD TO LATE COMERS AND 
ASK THEM TO REGISTER.  PLEASE MAKE SURE ANY NEWCOMERS SIGN THE LIST.

WELCOME  ** A very SPECIAL WELCOME is extended to each of you who are 
visiting with us today.  We appreciate you being here. Do come again.    
 
10:15 am – We have childcare available for Infants to age 2 and Toddlers 2 to 4.



We also have Children’s Church for 5th grade and younger. (Children remain in sanctuary
through the children’s message.)  Children stay in regular worship on Sundays when we do
not have Children’s Church, such as when we celebrate communion or on days we have special
programs.        
INFANT / TODDLER NURSERY: Nancy Suddarth
LAST SUNDAY ATTENDANCE: Worship: 8am – 62; 10:15 – 94; Fifth Sunday Breakfast 90+
DUTY ELDER FOR THIS WEEK: February 6- 12 ** Paul Campbell
DUTY ELDER FOR NEXT WEEK: February 13- 19 ** John Waggoner

THIS WEEK FEBRUARY 6, 2005
TODAY 8:00 & 10:15 am  Worship Service

9:00 am Sunday School
              5:00 pm Jr. High

5:30 pm Choir Practice
6:45 pm Sr. High

MONDAY 7:00 pm Aerobics
TUESDAY 9:00 am-2 pm Mother’s Day Out

6:00 am Men at Prayer
6:30 pm Volleyball
7:00 pm Young Adults 

WEDNESDAY      Retirees’ Outing
5:30 pm Children’s Music Ministry
6:00 pm Dinner – (See Insert if you plan to attend))
6:30 pm Jr. & Sr. High
6:45 pm  “God’s Will for Jenkins Church”

THURSDAY 9:00 am-2 pm Mother’s Day Out
7:00 pm Aerobics  

NEXT SUNDAY      8:00 & 10:15 am Worship Services 
9:00 am  Sunday School
5:00 pm Kids for Christ
5:00 pm Committee Meetings
6:00 pm Session Meeting

HAPPY FEBRUARY BIRTHDAY TO ; Anna Clemons on the 7th; 
Chip Duncan, Tom Moores, and Eric Oaks on the 8th; Bill Levin on the 11th

HAPPY FEBRUARY WEDDING ANNIVERSARY TO: 
Linda and Richard Sullivan on the 9th; Roger and Wanda Conner on the 11th

If your name is not on our birthday or anniversary list or if we have printed an error, 
please call the church office at 776-2339 and let us know.     

Events for Jenkins C. P. Youth
Sunday, February 6        5:00 pm Jr. High – Game Night

6:45 pm Sr. High - Bowling
Wednesday, February 9 6:00 pm Dinner

6:30 pm Jr. High – “Joan of Arcadia” Bible Study
6:30 pm Sr. High – “They All Can’t Be Right” Bible Study



Sunday, February 13 T. B. A. Jr. High – Roller Skating
6:45 pm Sr. High – Out to Dinner

Mark your Calendar – Jr. High trip to Laguna Beach, Florida ** April 14 – 17, 2005.

Acts 11:1-18 NIV
1The apostles and the brothers throughout Judea heard that the
Gentiles also had received the word of God. 2So when Peter went 
up to Jerusalem, the circumcised believers criticized him 3and said,
“You went into the house of uncircumcised men and ate with them.” 
   4Peter began and explained everything to them precisely as it had
happened: 5“I was in the city of Joppa praying, and in a trance I saw a
vision. I saw something like a large sheet being let down from heaven
by its four corners, and it came down to where I was. 6I looked into it
and saw four-footed animals of the earth, wild beasts, reptiles, and birds
of the air. 7Then I heard a voice telling me, ‘Get up, Peter. Kill and eat.’ 
   8“I replied, ‘Surely not, Lord! Nothing impure or unclean has ever
entered my mouth.’ 
   9“The voice spoke from heaven a second time, ‘Do not call anything
impure that God has made clean.’ 10This happened three times, and
then it was all pulled up to heaven again. 
   11“Right then three men who had been sent to me from Caesarea
stopped at the house where I was staying. 12The Spirit told me to have
no hesitation about going with them. These six brothers also went with
me, and we entered the man's house. 13He told us how he had seen an
angel appear in his house and say, ‘Send to Joppa for Simon who is
called Peter. 14He will bring you a message through which you and all
your household will be saved.’ 
   15“As I began to speak, the Holy Spirit came on them as he had come
on us at the beginning. 16Then I remembered what the Lord had said:
‘John baptized with water, but you will be baptized with the Holy Spirit.’
17So if God gave them the same gift as he gave us, who believed in the
Lord Jesus Christ, who was I to think that I could oppose God?” 
   18When they heard this, they had no further objections and praised
God, saying, “So then, God has granted even the Gentiles repentance
unto life.” 
         

READER:  THE WORD OF GOD – FOR THE PEOPLE OF GOD
PEOPLE:   PRAISE BE TO GOD

Special classes will be available for adults and/or youth interested 



in becoming a disciple of Jesus, a church member, or knowing more
about what it means to be a disciple and church member.  Just contact
Pastor Larry or church office to make arrangements.  

List names on cards in pews and place in the offering plate.  In order to keep our 
Prayer List current, we will leave names on for four weeks at a time.  If a name has 
been removed and you wish to add them back on, please feel free to contact the 
office and/or list names(s) on cards in pews and place in offering plate. 

1/07/05 Richard Guerra
     (Neighbor of Rose Tidwell)
1/09  Wanda Wintz (Susan
      Dornan’s coworker’s mom)
Family of Burris Byrd    
Susan Dornan’s coworker’s dad
Horace Bentle
   (Debra Eckert’s dad)   
Joyce Barnes
       (Mother of Larry Barnes)
Geneva Straughn
1/11 Shane Rucker     
      (Fielder’s nephew)
Family of Corey Groce
  (Jaime’s brother)
1/13 Kathy Johnston
    (cousin of Michelle Bottom)
Pat Ezell
   (aunt of Michelle Bottom) 
1/16 Tyler Doughtie(3rd grade
       friend of Chase Hawkins)
Family of Carl Fuqua
    (Uncle of Ed Fuqua)

Jake Knott
  (cousin of Lisa Rippy)
Jamison & Brett
  (nephews of Lisa Rippy)
John Leeper
Alma Mathis (grandmother
of Kim McArthur)
Family of Mary Jo   
       Pantalls’ Nephew 
Unnamed Prayer Requests
1/19 Phyllis Smith
   (mother of Julie Bomar)
Family of Pattie Jackson
1/23  JoAnn Upton
Faith Marlowe
   (sister of Peggy Donegan)
Family of Durman McCord
Family of Russell Petty    
 (father of friend K. Glasscock’s
Angela McCormick & Family
   (supervisor of Elizabeth Guin)
Margaret Lyng 

Pearl Tidwell
Bob & Chris Lucas 
    (friends of Jerry Bowers)
Family of Valen Cooper
1/26  Charlie Dornan
  (father of Steve Dornan)
Family of 
     Josephine Covington
Madeleine Fortner
   (mother of Lynda Moses)
James Proctor
Ann Van Atta (Gail   
 Winnetts’ sister-in-laws mother)
1/30 Joe Reid
    (brother of Jimmy Reid)
Tim & Judith Thompson
       (Clemons)
James VivretteSr
Margaret Naron
    (mother of Harvey & Michael)
Lancaster Family

 

      Remember those who are homebound or in Nursing Homes
Remember in prayer Our Nation, Our Leaders, and Our Loved Ones

Pray for the protection of our troops as they serve around the world-
that God will safeguard them and provide for their needs, whether physical, spiritual or emotional.

February 27th at Brush Hill Church “Faith in a Nutshell” 
Congregational Training Miniversity.  Beginning at 2:30 pm and conclude at 6:00pm.
Registration deadline  February 13th.  For more information or to register, see Larry.

For the month of February, Graceworks is asking that we bring non perishable
food items especially, cereal.  You may bring them in and place on the table in
gym.

_____________________________________________________________________________



**RSVP  Wednesday, February 9 - 6:00 PM
DINNER WILL BE PROVIDED AND OPEN TO ALL!!!  (Freewill Offering) 

TO PREPARE ENOUGH FOOD, LET US   KNOW IF YOU WILL BE ATTENDING THE SUPPER  
Spaghetti, Corn, Garlic Bread, Salad  

ADULTS __________     CHILDREN  ___________
SIGN YOUR NAME  _____________________________________________________

PLEASE FILL OUT & PLACE IN OFFERING PLATE!!!
Mark your calendars – dates to note

TODAY IS DENOMINATION DAY SUNDAY –
 We have received a Special Offering Request from Historical Foundation CPC.  See Insert.
THIS WEEK IN CHURCH HISTORY….1810 –  February  4th – The Cumberland Presbyterian
Church was organized in Dickson County,  Tennessee as an outgrowth of the Great Revival of
1800.  The founders of the CP church were Finis Ewing, Samuel King, and Samuel McAdow.
The Cumberland Presbytery, which was formed at  the time the church itself  was organized,
originally consisted of only these three ministers, but in three years time was sufficiently large
enough to form three separate Presbyteries.  These three Presbyteries met at the Beech Church
in October 1813 to form a Synod, from this Synod a committee was appointed to prepare a
Confession of  Faith.   The next year at  Sugg’s Creek Church a  revision of the Westminster
Confession of Faith was presented and was unanimously adopted as the Confession of Faith of
the Cumberland Presbyterian Church.    (Source:  1984 Confession of Faith p.iii)

Lenten Lessons –Touch the Future
Make plans to attend the next six Wednesday nights of Lent 2005 
working through “studies” to help us discern God’s will for Jenkins.  
Our first three studies and prayer time will be on:

Week 1 – Bible Study on Acts 11:1-18
Week 2 – Bible Study on 1st Corinthians 2:6-16
Week 3 – Bible Study on 1st Corinthians 1:18 – 2:5

Supper will be served at 6:00 pm, with the studies at 6:45 pm.  

Sunday February 13 – First Committee and Regular Session Meetings of
the year. COMMITTEE MEETINGS 5:00 p.m.   - SESSION MEETING  at 6:00 p.m.

You will find one insert indicating present “Committee Guidelines” and another with the
2005 Committees and Members.  It’s never too late to be part of one of these committees.

Kids for Christ will meet February 13, at 5:00 pm.  All children age 5 through 5th
grade are invited to join us.  We will be making Valentine surprises for our parents. 

Retirees Outing this Wednesday, February 9th. Contact Kathleen Waggoner for further details.

CPWM Consignment Sale
The CPWM Semi Annual Clothing Consignment sale for Spring/Summer attire will be
held Thursday, March 10, through Saturday, March 12.  Clean out your closets and
get ready.   For more information, contact a member of CPWM or Elizabeth Guin.



Columbia Presbytery Youth Sponsored Golf Tournament has been scheduled for Saturday,
April 2, 2005 beginning at 8:00 a.m. at Henry Horton Golf course.  All proceeds will go towards 
the Youth Ministry’s Mission Trip to Cumberland Presbyterian Children’s Home in Denton, TX.

Check Family Mailboxes   for Year End Contribution Statements  .  These statements
offer a summary of contributions you made to the church from January to
December 2004.  If you have any questions see Susan Dornan.

Sunday School Outreach Project
In our Workshop Rotation for the month of February, our children’s Sunday
School classes will be studying the parable of the Good Samaritan.  For one of
our Workshops, we will be assembling “Gift of the Heart” Health Kits.  Church
World Service distributes these kits to children throughout the world suffering
from the effects of poverty, war, or natural disasters.  Each kit contains:

*  One hand Towel  *  One washcloth  
*  One Comb  *  One metal nail file or nail clipper  
*  One bar of soap (bath size)  *  Six Band-Aids
*  One toothbrush  *  One tube of toothpaste (4-7 ounces)  

We are asking the members of Jenkins to help us with this effort by contributing
some of the needed items.  Please bring them during the month of February,
and place them in the collection box in the gym.  Thank-you!

Your Choir Needs You! 
We are beginning a new season of worship music and need your help.
Please join us on Sunday nights at 5:30 p.m. for fun and fellowship as we
work on music for the Lenten and Easter seasons.  Also, if there is a
special piece of music you would like for us to work on, we will do our
best to find it and at least try it.    

Tusculum C. P. Church Passion Play
Tusculum C. P., our mother church, has extended an invitation to anyone
who may be interested in joining them in preparation of 
their presentation of Passion Play.  (speaking roles, crowd roles,
soldier roles, set construction)  If you are interested, e-mail Rena at
drrena@bellsouth.net.  

WHY SHOULD WE OBSERVE LENT?
We observe Lent because it causes us to STOP.  
Lent says, “Stop and rest awhile.”  Lent says, “Stop doing wrong.” 

We observe Lent because it tells us to LOOK.
Look inward for an honest self-examination.  Look upward to see the cross 
of Christ with healing and love.  Look forward to the hope of Resurrection.

We observe Lent because it tells us to LISTEN.
Listen to the words of Christ.  Listen to the voice of God.  Listen to the 



winds of the Spirit of God.

Stop, look and listen.  These three words are important for our safety in travel,
but they may also be helpful for our journey through the days of Lent.   
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JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
FOR THE GLORY OF GOD THE FATHER, SON, AND HOLY SPIRIT

P.O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135
Phone 776-2339 
Fax 776-3520 

www.jenkinscp.org
E-MAIL: Church: jenkinscp@yahoo.com

Pastor: lguin43@hotmail.com

February 2005 Newsletter
WORSHIP SERVICES: 8 &
10:15 a.m.

SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9 a.m.

COMMUNION SUNDAY
February 6, both worship
services.

COMMITTEE MEETINGS TBA
Christian Education
Building & Grounds
Evangelism & Mission Education
Outreach

SESSION MEETING
6 p.m. Sunday, February 13

January Attendance
1/2 1/9 1/16 1/23

Sunday
School 89 95 92 68

8:00 a.m.
Worship 67 64 52 44

10:15 a.m.
Worship 98 93 104 83

Offerings in January
Regular
Offering

Special
Offering

Building
Fund

1/2 8645.00 244.00 440.00
1/9 3588.00 290.00
1/16 2518.00 120.00 180.00
1/23 3224.00 227.00 170.00

Budget
/week

Praise God for your faithfulness in
attendance and giving.

Check Family Mailboxes for
Year End Contribution

Statements
These  statements  offer  a  summary  of
contributions  you  made to  the  church  from
January to December 2004.  If you have any
questions see Susan Dornan.

From the Pastor:

New Building Progress
Progress has been slow on the new building but things began to speed

up in early January.
The session received a proposal from Kerry Campbell Construction for

a turnkey job at a cost of $308,892.00 and voted to accept the offer.   Mr.
Kerry Campbell is presently in the process of having more detailed plans
drawn.   When these are complete, a contract  will be signed with Kerry
Campbell Construction, and he will proceed with the project.  A beginning
date for the construction depends on when permits are issued.

This is God's House we are building for His glory.  Continue to seek
His guidance for the project through your prayers.

Revival!!
Ever tried to revive a congregation in January?    Well, the weather

outside was frightful but we who participated were revived.
Thanks to  Sam and the  choir  and  Kim for  the  great  special  music.

Choir, you just keep getting better.
And thanks to Melanie for her faithfulness and abilities at the piano.
And thanks to Rev. George Estes for sharing God's word with us in the

special way he does it.
And to all of you who braved the extreme cold on Saturday night and

then returned Sunday morning, may God’s light continue to shine upon you.

Touch the Future
Touch the Future is a method to help a congregation in discerning God's

will for that congregation.
We will spend the six Wednesday nights of Lent 2005 working through

the  process,  which  consists  of  group bible  study,  prayer,  and  dreaming.
February 9 is the time for the first study/prayer time.

We hope you can be present.  Yes, all of you.  Supper will be available
at 6:00 p.m. with the lesson to begin at 6:45 p.m.

This can truly be a marvelous Lenten experience for all of us.

See you then,
Larry

Isaiah 53:5
But he was pierced for our transgressions,
he was crushed for our iniquities;
the punishment that brought us peace was upon him,
and by his wounds we are healed. 
NIV
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Outreach
Pillow Talk
We reached our goal! We have 100 pillows to stuff Lisa Rippy's 100 decorative pillowcases. These will be delivered

to the Ronald McDonald House and Vanderbilt Children's Hospital to brighten the days of those staying there. Thank you
for your quick and generous response to this need.

Sunday School Outreach Project
In our Workshop Rotation for the month of February, our children’s Sunday School classes will  be studying the

parable of the Good Samaritan.  For one of our Workshops, we will  be assembling “Gift of the Heart” Health kits.
Church World Service distributes these kits to children throughout the world suffering from the effects of poverty, war,
or natural disasters.   Each kit contains:

• One hand towel 
• One washcloth 
• One comb 
• One metal nail file or nail clipper 
• One bar of soap (bath size) 
• One toothbrush 
• One tube of toothpaste (4-7 ounces) 
• Six Band-Aids 
We are asking the members of Jenkins to help us with this effort by contributing some of the needed items.  Please

bring them to church during the month of February, and place them in the collection box in the gym.  Thank you!

Your Choir Needs You!!!!
We are beginning a new season of worship music and need your help.  Please join us on Sunday nights at 5:30 for fun

and fellowship as we work on music for the Lenten and Easter seasons.  We really do need you to grow the choir and fill
the sanctuary with glorious music.  Additionally, if there is a special piece of music you would like for us to work on, we
will do our best to find it and at least try it. 

In His love,
The Choir 

Tusculum CP Church Passion Play
Tusculum CP has invited anyone who is interested to join them in their Passion Play this March.  Jaime Groce and

Sam Suddarth have participated for several years.  Tusculum, being our mother church, is always appreciative of Jenkins
help (speaking roles, crowd roles, solider roles, set construction). 

The performances will run from Wednesday, March 16 – Sunday, March 20.  Construction and rehearsal schedules
will be announced in the future.  If you are interested, e-mail Rena at: drrena@bellsouth.net.

Soup Sunday
The Kitchen Committee will sponsor a "SOUP SUNDAY" the first Sunday of March which is the 6th.  Bring     a pot  

of your favorite soup for everyone to sample.   A free-will offering will be taken, with proceeds to go to the youth
summer mission trip to the CP Children’s Home in Denton, TX.  Corn bread will be furnished, along with tea, coffee,
lemonade, etc. We will start serving right after the second worship service.  Come join us for a fun time and a good
wholesome lunch. If you have any questions, please contact one of the Kitchen Committee members. 

Jenkins C.P. Youth
Jr. High
Sundays 5 p.m.
February 6   - Game Night
February 13 - Roller Skating (Time will be moved up - TBA)
February 20 - Service Project Night
February 27 - Scavenger Hunt

Wednesdays 
6:00pm - Dinner
6:30pm - Youth "Joan of Arcadia"



Sr. High
Sundays 6:45pm
February 6   - Bowling
February 13 - Out to Dinner - Ethnic Night
February 20 - Service Project Night
February 27 - Basketball Tourney @ church

Wednesdays 
6:00pm - Dinner
6:30pm - 6:30pm - "They All Can't Be Right" Bible Study

Jr. High Spring Retreat
April 14-17, 2005
Laguna Beach Resort near Panama City Beach, Florida
Cost $70.00 per participant.  This includes lodging and meals.
Pick up a registration form from Susan. Return it and a $40.00 deposit by Sunday, March 27. Friends always welcome!

Golf Tournament
Mark your calendar now for the rescheduled 4 Person Scramble Golf Tournament.
Saturday, April 2 at 8:00am at Henry Horton Golf Course
$60.00 per person, $225.00 per team of four
Proceeds will  go to  help the youth on their  mission trip next summer, July 24-30, to  the  Cumberland Presbyterian
Children's Home in Denton, Texas.  Jenkins Youth will join other youth in Columbia Presbytery as we work for this
worthy cause.

Birthdays and Anniversaries
HAPPY FEBRUARY BIRTHDAY TO Jack Vaughan on the 2nd; Mary Jo Bryan on the 3rd; Hanna Wilker, James

Foutch, and Myrtle Freudenthal on the 4th; Anna Clemons on the 7th; Chip Duncan, Tom Moores, and Eric Oaks on the
8th; Bill Levin on the 11th; Travis Eckert on the 14th; Kasey Stubblefield on the 15th; Daniel Bomar and Matthew Riggs
on the 16th; John Rippy on the 17th; Cindy Hardy on the 18th; Tucker Spicer on the 21st; Greg Glasscock on the 28th.

HAPPY FEBRUARY WEDDING ANNIVERSARY TO: Linda and Richard Sullivan on the 9th; Roger and Wanda
Conner on the 11th; Lisa and John Rippy on the 17th; Wade and Jane Clemons on the 25th; Marc and Rebecca Fielder on
the 25th.

If your name is not on our birthday or anniversary list or if we have printed an error, please call the church office at
776-2339 and let us know.

Congratulations to:
PJ Francescon, who was honored again as the Most Valuable Player (MVP) on his 2004 Sandlot Summer baseball league
at the Old Timers Baseball 67th Annual Banquet on Friday, January 21, 2005 at the Maxwell House Hotel.

Condolences
We at Jenkins Church extend our Christian sympathy to those who have lost loved ones:
The family of Corey Lee Groce, who passed away January 11. Services were held on January 13 in Memphis, and a

memorial service was held January 30 in Fayetteville.  Corey was the brother of Jaime Groce
The family of Josephine Covington, who passed away January 27.  Services were held on January 29 in Nashville.
We pray for God’s comfort for these families at this time.



Faith in a Nutshell – 
Enhancing Spiritual Development in the Congregation

Congregational Training Miniversity
2:30 – 6:00 p.m., February 27

Brush Hill CP Church, Nashville
This event will explore the proposed catechism and demonstrate how it can be a tool of ongoing faith and spiritual

development.  Participants will also be introduced to the catechism study guide and ways in which children, youth, and
adults can use it to explore their faith.

Brochures are available in the church office.  For more information or to register, see Larry Guin.  Registration
deadline is February 13.

PRAYER:
Jenkins Church has a strong prayer ministry.  God has moved the hearts of many in this congregation to place names and
situations of family, friends, co-workers, missionaries, churches, peoples and nations onto our prayer bulletin.  Join God
in His compassion for each of these individuals, and bring glory to Him, by persistently calling down His blessings on
each of these specific needs, and thanking Him for His gracious response to our prayers.  To guide you in prayer and
praise needs, an 8-page prayer bulletin is  updated several times per week and is published on the "Member's Page"
section of our web site  (see "web page" section in this newsletter).  If you don't have access to the web, but wish to
regularly lift up these concerns, weekly printed copies can be provided.  Please notify Gary Bomar of your request.

REVIVAL:
George Estes brought us three wonderful, and inspirational, messages of revival.  The revival service is over, but that was
only the beginning of the revival.  Let's respond to Rev. Estes' challenge to bring people to Jesus and to welcome all into
this fellowship with the equal acceptance and love that only Christ can provide.  If you missed any of the revival services,
they were  recorded  and  are  available  on  the  church  web site  under  sermon archives  (sermons "20050122  19-00",
"20050123 07-59" and "20050123 10-14").  Additionally, the "video" folder under sermon archives has movies (audio
plus video) of the services.  If you do not have access to the web, an audio CD can be provided (see Gary Bomar).

WEB PAGE:
The  church  web  page  (www.jenkinscp.org)  is  a  great  place  for  sharing  information  with  the  world  or  with  just
members/friends of Jenkins.  Please visit the web page to see all of the information already available. (Note that the
"Members Page" will prompt for a user name and password.  If you don't have that, please ask Gary, or send an e-mail
asking for it to gary_bomar@bellsouth.net.)  If you, or your ministry, committee, Sunday School class, prayer, or other
group has material to post on our web site, talk to Gary Bomar about your ideas of how to structure it and send him the
material.  If you prefer to post the material yourself, you can also be setup with that ability.

AEROBICS
Looking for a real workout? And a few laughs? Join us as we sweat and smile together on Mondays and Thursdays at 7
pm. No fees. Useful but not required: a step for step aerobics and weights.

Jenkins Annual BBQ
Mary Beth Roland and Steve Allemore are the chairpersons of our BBQ scheduled for April 23rd. If you have any ideas
or would like to be part of this church event, please contact Steve (776-2985) or Mary Beth (791-7128).



Mark Your Calendars!

Women’s Ministry
   Please  join  the  Jenkins  CP  Women’s  Ministry  on
February 2 at  7 p.m. at  the church for Sweets for the
Sweet.  We will  be making Valentine’s Day cards for
those who need a little cheering up!  Please bring the
name and address of anyone your would like to make
and send a special Valentine to and we will gladly send
it to them!  If you cannot attend our meeting, but would
like a card to be sent to another member of the church,
please put the name of that person in Karen Miles’ box.
If  you plan  on  attending our  CPWM meeting,  please
bring some supplies for making the cards.  We hope to
see you for desserts and fellowship.

Retirees’ Outing
Wednesday, February 9.  Call Kathleen Waggoner for
details.

Men’s Fellowship Breakfast
Will meet at 7:45 a.m. on Saturday, February 19.

Kids for Christ 
All kids age 5 through 5th grade are welcome to join us
on  February  13  at  5  p.m.   We  will  be  making
Valentine’s surprises for our parents!

Children’s Music Ministry
Wednesday evenings from 5:30 to 6:00 pm
We  invite  all  children  (and  parents)  interested  in
participating  and/or  finding  out  more  about  this  new
ministry.  Kelli  Spicer  will  be  leading this  program –
(213-2607)

CPWM Clothing Sale
 March 7 – 12

The CPWM Spring/Summer Clothing Consignment sale
has been set for Monday, March 7, through Saturday,
March 12.  Clean out your closets and get ready.    For
more information, contact Elizabeth Guin at 776-5232 or
Sheila Geary (776-2556).

 

Jenkins C.P. Church
Larry Guin, Pastor
2501 York Rd., P. O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135

Return Service Requested

EARLY WORSHIP AT 8:00 AM
SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS AT 9:00 A.M.
MORNING WORSHIP AT 10:15 AM

     HOPE TO SEE YOU HERE!!
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